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A Newsletter by Myrtle Trace Residents for Myrtle Trace Residents          August 2023 

 BOARD BRIEFS 

 

 
 
           

GATES – JUST SO YOU KNOW—During the first part of July the gates were out of order and locked in 
the up position.  The power supply to the scanner on the ingoing gate was damaged during a thunderstorm 
and had to be replaced.  The outgoing gate was hit by a vehicle and both the gate and the bracket were dam-
aged.  The gate arm and bracket have been repaired and as of this writing we are awaiting the installation of 
a new power supply. We understand that when the gates are not functioning they are not keeping non-
resident traffic out, but the more important issue is that emergency vehicles must be able to enter and exit 
without delay, so we locked the gates in the “up” position until they are repaired and fully functional. 

 
COMMON PROPERTY—Myrtle Trace was built on the concept of common property.  Any  property not 
included in the individual homeowner’s survey or plat map is common property and is maintained by the 
Association for the use and enjoyment of the entire community.  The Board, with the help of the Property 
Committee and Hardee Maintenance, is charged with the maintenance and preservation of the common 
property including the Clubhouse, the pool, wooded areas, ponds, roads and the common ground around in-
dividual residences, such as the 10 feet of grass between the edge of the road and our deeded property lines.  
As we discussed in earlier issues of News & Views, since we have no central irrigation in Myrtle Trace, the 
individual homeowners are responsible for the irrigation of the common property adjoining their deeded lot. 

 
WHAT IS THE COMMON PROPERTY MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT—Over the years some resi-
dents have expressed a desire to maintain the grassy common property adjoining their deeded lot.  Those 
homeowners may apply to the Board for a Common  Property Maintenance Agreement.  Since care and 
maintenance of the common property is essential to the value of our individual properties and the appear-
ance of Myrtle Trace, the agreement  specifies strict guidelines for the maintenance of that common property 
including regular mowing, fertilizing, insect control and sod replacement.  Applications for the maintenance 
agreement are only considered twice a year in March and September. The application form is available at the 
Clubhouse and should be submitted to the Board in September.  After consideration by the Board a letter 
will be sent to those homeowners who choose to apply.  The agreement is not effective until the letter of ac-
ceptance by the Board is received by the homeowner. The Association reserves the right to cancel the 
Agreement if requirements are not met.  The homeowner may also cancel an approved Agreement but re-
application is not accepted.  Further, the Agreement is with the homeowner and does not continue when the 
property is sold. (See the Property Committee report for further details.) 
 
BOARD ACTION TO BE TAKEN—Both the Board and our Committees are constantly reviewing our 
Covenants and Guidelines to make sure that they are in agreement and serving the purpose for which they 
were intended.  We currently have a policy on “Planting on Common Ground Around Mailboxes”.  This 
Board believes that the reflectors on the mailbox posts are vital to the safety of our residents and to the pro-
tection of the posts.   Therefore, we propose to add “reflectors” to section 1 of the policy which will read as 
follows:  “Homeowners may plant vegetation around the base of the mailbox.  Any vegetation planted must 
be maintained and trimmed to a height which enables the mailbox, paper box, address number and the re-
flectors on the mailbox post to be clearly visible.” The remainder of the policy will remain unchanged.  We 
will entertain discussion and vote on the proposed change at the August Board meeting.   
                  
          (Continued on page 5) 
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News & Views 
 

Newsletter Coordinator 
Carol Blonowicz 

585-880-8925 
carol.blonowicz@gmail.com 

September Deadline—8/20/23 
September Delivery—8/31/23 

R O M E O’S 
 

August, 18, 2023 
7:45 am 

 
NANNIE ANNIE’S BREAK-

FAST & LUNCH 
 

1315 Highway 90 
Conway 

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE 

 The Activities Committee meeting will be on Monday, Au-
gust 14th at 7:00 pm at the Clubhouse. You are invited to attend, learn 
what’s going on, contribute new ideas for activities and to help us 
organize existing scheduled events. People love our events and none 
of them would happen without residents pitching in. And our meet-
ings are FUN! 

 Many of us are busy planning exciting events in September 
and October for our upcoming MYRTLE TRACE 40th ANNIVER-

SARY celebration. Look for details in our News and Views newslet-

ter and our Myrtle Trace Chatter group on Facebook. They are our 
only means of communicating with our residents and keeping you 
abreast of the fun, social side of our wonderful community. So look 

for the upcoming announcements and details of anniversary events in 
this issue of News and Views and those in September and October. 
    

      Bob Smith 

TRACERS ON THE GO! 
 

August 23, 2023 
Time:  10:00 am 

 
FAMOUS TOASTERY 

 
2005 Oakheart Rd 

Carolina Forest 

Contents 
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8 Flier-Travel Club 
9 Flier-Dining Out/Ladies Coffee 
10 Flier-Oktoberfest 
11 Flier-Mini-Golf/Ice Cream Soc. 
12 Flier-August Activity Calendar 

COMMUNITY DIRECTORY UPDATES—AS OF July 22, 2023 
 
Additions: 
Allison, Ricky   232 Cricket CT 703-507-3476 
Allison, Pamela  232 Cricket CT 703-618-6979 
McDonough, Diane  109 Walnut CR 843-516-5261  
Petrosino, Michael  101 Walnut CR 843-360-0478  
 
E-mail: 
Allison, Ricky   randpallison@verizon.net 
Allison, Pamela  randpallison@verizon.net 
Petrosino, Michael  mpetrosino13@gmail.com 
Syslo, Lori   lmsyslo@gmail.com 

NON-EMERGENCY POLICE 

PHONE NUMBER 

843-248-1520 

NOTE EVENT DATE CHANGE 

The AARP Driver Safety Program will take place on Saturday, Au-
gust 12, from 10 am-3 pm 

ATTENTION ALL CRAFTERS 

The Craft Sale has been moved and will be held on November 18, 
from 9 am-1 pm.  A flier to sign up will be in the October issue of 
News and Views.  Tables are $10.00 and there will be a bake sale.  
Please call Lee Williams at 724-462-3905 for more information. 

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES (DNR)  

DISPATCH 

1-800-922-5431 
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PROPERTY COMMITTEE 
 
• MANY THANKS: The Property Committee wishes to thank Bill Alexandra (a retired electrician) for 

always lending a hand to our staff when we need electrical guidance or help.  Our thanks to Dave Atkins 
who spearheaded the Tree Committee. Dave has just resigned from the Tree Committee. He and his team 
did research on which trees and shrubs should be planted in Myrtle Trace, replacing those which have 
fallen down or aged out. Ellen Elliot, who was on the team, will now take the lead. The Property Commit-
tee welcomes and thanks Ellen Elliott. 

 
• HOMEOWNER FORMS: Forms to apply this September for Homeowner Maintenance are available in 

the Clubhouse to the left of the telephone in a hanging bin. They are to be filled out, signed and returned 
no later than Sept. 30th and placed in the MTHOA slot at the Clubhouse. For detailed information, please 
read the Board Briefs. 

 
• LIGHT POLE AT THE CLUBHOUSE:  The light pole opposite our Clubhouse is being hit by vehicles 

while parking.  Santee Cooper has fixed the leaning light pole twice.  To make the pole more visible, we 
have painted concrete barriers in front of the pole yellow.  Please be careful when parking. 

 
• NAMED STORMS: After a named storm, residents have 4 days to place fallen limbs on HOA grass for 

pick-up by the Hardee crew who have 4 days to pick up the debris.  All other times, it is up to the individ-
ual resident to discard their waste and tree limbs. Please do not blow debris into the road. 

 
• POOL: We are happily seeing an attendance of over 800 people each month. 
 
• ROADS: When bicycling and coming from side streets onto Myrtle Trace Drive, please slow down to 

ensure that a motorist has seen you coming.  An incident occurred recently when a resident driving a car 
narrowly missed a person on a bike due to the wide turn and speed the cyclist was traveling.  The motorist 
was shaken and had to pull over to the side of the road for a while. We all enjoy our roads and it is up to 
all of us to keep each other safe.    

    
          Liz Maass   

   COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 
 
 An updated version of the Myrtle Trace 
Community Telephone Directory will be distributed 
with the October issue of the News and Views. 
Please review your name, telephone number, ad-
dress, and email address as it is listed in the current 
issue. Any additions, changes or corrections should 
be sent to Nancy Southard by phone (843-347-3885) 
or email (Simba47@sccoast.net) NO LATER 
THAN THURSDAY, AUGUST 31, 2023. 
 Committee chairs, please review the listing 
of committee members and make changes, deletions 
or additions as needed. If your name is listed under 
Other Contacts, please make sure that information 
and phone numbers are correct, as well. Likewise, 
the contact people for various activities need to re-
view the phone numbers and Activity information 
which is listed on the page before the last page. 
 Your cooperation is greatly appreciated. 
 
    Nancy Southard 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Budget Report First Half FY 2023 

 
 The first half of the fiscal year has been 
completed.  Time marches on.   
 The first half revenue was 100.6% of plan 
and operating expenses were 95.3%.  A combination 
of accurate budget projections and careful expense 
management contributed to this positive perfor-
mance.  Most major expense categories showed a 
surplus when compared to budget.   
 Myrtle Trace reserve funds total $540,194 
and are held in accounts with 4 local banks.  The 
funds are held in checking accounts and certificates 
of deposit.  Reserve fund account balances are re-
viewed monthly to make sure that we comply with 
the FDIC regulations for insured deposits.  Myrtle 
Trace’s financial position remains strong. 

    Bob Ebling 

 

mailto:Simba47@sccoast.net
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MYRTLE TRACE-MART  
 

GIVEAWAY - 24”x36” bulletin board, assorted glassware, Azalea silk hanging basket.  Contact Bev at 843-
349-0040.  (8) 

GIVEAWAY - Free equipment:  wheelchair (used), walker, cane, grabber for reaching, shower chair, bed-
side commode (new).  Contact Amanda at 843-267-4511.  (7) 

BORROW - An artist easel to be used for mounting Myrtle Trace 40th Anniversary historical photos and 
other materials during the celebration events and presentations later this year.    (6) 

BUY - Collector looking for electric trains and toys made between 1920’s and the year 2000.  Good condi-
tion important.  Call Ron at 843-234-1814.  (6) 

 

SELL - 40-gallon aquarium with stand and all the extras, plus 3 very large angel fish.  Make an offer.  You 
must move.  Contact Paula at 231-922-1625.   (8) 

SELL - Allied 160-piece tool set in a hard carry case.  #59070.  New, never used.  $50.00.  Contact Cathe-
rine at 843-347-5306.   (8) 

SELL - Two, 24” flat screen TV’s.  LG’s, like new.  $25.00 each.  Assorted Lenox pieces, perfect condition, 
$10.00 each.  Contact Bev at 843-349-0040.   (8) 

SELL - Gas grill with side burner.  Hardly used.  $25.00.  “His” bike.  $10.00.  Electric edger.  $10.00.  Call 
843-347-2221 for details.    (8) 

SELL - Five Nichols and Stone Early Colonial Windsor Chairs.  $175.00.  Black & Decker electric edger 
and trencher.  $75.00.  Contact Bob at 843-997-3128.    (8) 

SELL - Lena Liu artwork.  Set of three framed, limited edition prints.  Sizes:  one is 37” x 31” and two are 
27” x 27”.  $300.00 for the set.  Contact Rick at 703-507-3476.  (8)  

SELL - Framed picture of three (3) flowering plants (with technical names).  Frame is matted in dark green 
with gold borders.  Frame measures 24” wide and 29” long.  $20.00.  Contact Eunice at 843-347-0743.    (8) 

SELL - Lazy Boy recliner, cream color, cloth.  $60.00.   Contact Ann at 617-838-5930.  (8) 

SELL - 42” round, glass top table and two leather chairs.  $275.00.  Call Judy at 281-686-0394.     (7) 

SELL - Brand new SKIL Brushless, 40 volt, 14” Chain Saw.  Comes with SKIL 40 volt lithium battery 
(rechargeable in about 15 minutes) and 32 oz Pro-Select bar and chain oil.  Call Peter at 843-516-9803.   (7) 

SELL - Sears Canister Sweeper.  Used minimally.  Make an offer.  Call Bob at 843-446-9845.        (6) 

 

 

    MYRTLE TRACE-MART 
 

Myrtle Trace-Mart is a service of the News and Views which accepts NO responsibility for any 
claims made in an ad.  Ads for businesses conducted by Myrtle Trace residents or others will not 
be accepted.  Ads will be published for three (3) months unless cancelled or renewed via email 
or phone call to the Newsletter Coordinator at:  carol.blonowicz@gmail.com or 585-880-8925. 
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BOARD BRIEFS—continued from page 1 
 
 
BOARD ACTION TAKEN—The Property Committee and our Lake Management Company are constantly 
monitoring the condition of our ponds.  This time of year we keep the water level low so the retention ponds 
can handle the heavy rains during the hurricane season, and the outflow pipes must be kept free of debris and 
silt.  Just after our last meeting we received a proposal from Total Lake Care to manually extract debris and 
silt from Oriole and Quail and to haul the harvested material offsite. In order to accomplish this and service 
Oriole properly we had to build a stone ramp to allow boat access.  The only common ground available was 
between 103 and 105 Hickory Lane.  Since this is an important part of hurricane and storm preparedness, the 
vote to approve was done electronically so work could begin as quickly as possible.   

 
WILDLIFE IN MYRTLE TRACE—In past issues of News and Views we’ve discussed a number of wild-
life issues in our community, including bears, foxes, coyotes, beavers and geese and we’ve shared infor-
mation from the Department of Natural Resources with the community.  Since we had a recent incident 
where geese were killed, a number of residents contacted the Board and the DNR for further clarification and 
to report the incident. The Department of Natural Resources website states that “No federal or state permit is 
required to scare or herd geese as long as no birds are physically harmed or killed.  Some dispersal tech-
niques include noise-making devices and chemical repellent.”  Should you see an incident where wildlife is 
harmed, call the *Department of Natural Resources law enforcement division at 1-800-922-5431.  Any 
time you hear shots fired, contact the *local police at 843-248-1520.  Many of us enjoy the wildlife 
around us and some consider it a nuisance but we must all abide by the law and consider the safety and com-
fort of our neighbors. 
 
* Both numbers are listed on page 2 in this issue of News and Views. 
 
COMPUTER AND PHONE SAFETY—We are all potential victims of computer hacking, spam messages, 
and those phone calls asking for money for grandchildren or friends in need.  Some of our residents have re-
ceived requests for money supposedly from fellow residents who are listed on our website.  Be assured that 
no one on your Board or any of your committees will call you asking for money “for a good cause”.  On July 
20th we were fortunate to have the Horry County Police Department present a program on mail theft (don’t 
put outgoing mail in drop boxes – take it into the post office – the drop boxes are broken into regularly); 
phone scams (never say “yes” to an unknown or unidentified caller); and computer scams (never open a link 
you are not familiar with).  More importantly, if you are a victim of a scam or suspect that you have been, 
file a report by calling the non-emergency police number (843-248-1520) or you can go online to Coplogic 
to file a report.  The officer who made the presentation is Kathy Thompson, Horry County Detective, who 
can be reached at 843-915-7999 and is willing to answer questions. 
 
HOMEOWNERS INSURANCE—The Association must keep a record of insurance on all the property in 
Myrtle Trace.  If you haven’t already done so, please send Debi Perry, our Administrative Consultant, infor-
mation about your homeowner’s insurance whenever your policy renews.  We need your name, address, in-
surance company, policy number and expiration date.  You can email that information to Debi Perry at 
hoa040123@yahoo.com or email her a picture of your declaration page or put a copy of that information in 
the homeowner’s slot at the Clubhouse. 
 
          Nancy Seeds 

 

HELPFUL TIP—Monthly Lawn Care Recommendation 

In August, continue with regular mowing and remember to never take more than 1/3 of the height of the 
grass with each mowing.  If your turf is 3 inches tall, then it should only be cut to 2 inches. 
 
Source:  Brad Fowler – Clemson Extension 
 

mailto:hoa040123@yahoo.com
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    40th Anniversary 
1983 to 2023 

 

More interviews with long-time residents who were here from the beginning.
         
 

Jeanne Bredbeck – 244 Candlewood Drive 
 

 Jeanne and Bill moved to Myrtle Trace from Ohio in 1995.  They were looking to get away from the 
snow back home and since Bill liked to travel they saw all 50 states and several provinces and countries.  
While traveling, they checked out Washington and Oregon for retirement but Jeanne ruled it out as it rained 
every day until noon.  Bill was a retired chemist who focused on air and water pollution.  Jeanne had been an 
elementary school teacher.  Bill had read an article in a financial magazine about Myrtle Trace so they came 
to look at it and the set-up appealed to them.  Bill fell in love with Myrtle Trace. Jeanne liked the seclusion 
and the trees.  The fact that there was a hospital and an airport close by were favorable things, as well, and 
they found the people to be very friendly.   
 
 They came to look at Myrtle Trace on Easter vacation and by July of that same year their house had 
been built and they had moved in.  At that time, Phase VIII only consisted of Candlewood and Beechwood 
and Loblolly was just being built. Their house was one of the first twelve houses to be done.  Glenwood 
Drive had not been cleared yet. Because all of the homes on Candlewood were being built at the same time, 
they formed golf groups and a dinner group primarily of people from Phase VIII.  Jeanne and Bill started an 
annual block party.  Bill joined the Lakes Committee and they were both on the Activities Committee for 
three years.  Jeanne delivered the “News and Views” for twelve years.  Jeanne said one of the best things 
about Myrtle Trace is our fantastic Board of Directors.  She said they can do more with less contention than 
any other group she has seen. 
 
 

Joseph and Joanne Martin – 106 Laurelwood Lane 
 

 Joe and Joanne moved to Myrtle Trace from Westchester, New York. They first vacationed in North 
Myrtle Beach and would visit neighbors from home that lived in Myrtle Trace.  They began looking into liv-
ing here in 1995 when there were only three properties available. The fact that the lot they chose had a brand 
new Titleist golf ball in the yard sealed the deal! They began building in 1997 before Joe retired.  They liked 
the area because the developer, Glen Hall, had not taken down every tree and removed the topsoil, therefore 
maintaining the integrity of the area.  They were introduced to Tom Allen, the architect, and with him they 
redesigned the entire inside of the house.   
 
 Joe retired in 2000 and they began spending part of their time here until they finally moved in 2010.  
They were drawn to the cultural side of Myrtle Beach with the college nearby, the golf course and the Long 

Bay Symphony.  They enjoyed various activities at the Clubhouse including the potluck dinners.  Joe joined a 
men’s golf league called the Gray Panthers and Joanne began playing card games at the Clubhouse.  They are 
still active in Dining Out groups and Joanne has become a pool monitor.  They stay active in the community 

by attending Board meetings and assisting the Board with the Annual Meeting.  Joe said they try to support 
the community as it is all made up of volunteers.  They find it reassuring that when a big storm hits, neigh-
bors are always ready to help each other. They feel there is a very real sense of community and that we are 

fortunate to a have a Board and a maintenance company (Hardee) that prepares for these things in advance. 
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    40th Anniversary 
1983 to 2023 

What was the time frame for the start of con-
struction for each phase?  The pool and the 

Clubhouse? 

 If you are interested in learning more about Myrtle Trace’s growth and development, these subjects 
and more will be openly discussed on Sunday, October 1 at 2:00 pm and on Thursday, October 12 at 10:00 
am in the Clubhouse.  Seating is limited.  Reservations will be required.  Details to follow. 

A Time To Reflect Continues. 

What were the costs of the first house plans 
offered in 1983?  

Our construction setbacks were not officially 
established by the Horry County Planning 

Department until 1991, eight years after construc-
tion began.  
What building setbacks were established?  Some 
properties are not in compliance. 
 

 
We are quickly approaching our 40th  

Anniversary Celebration and in order for us to 
accomplish the success of planned events,  

we will need the help and support of many of 
our residents.  

  
Please contact me if you are willing to help 
out in some way with the upcoming events. 

 
We are sprucing up the neighborhood for  

the occasion which includes fresh  
paint on the entrance signs and  

Clubhouse, and new shrubs will be planted in 
front of the Clubhouse in the fall. 

 
We are asking homeowners to take a look at 

their mailboxes and paper tubes and  
contact me for what you need to do to make 

them look new again. 
  

Thank you and I hope to see you at some if not 
all of our upcoming events! 

 
Jean Hohenberger 

40th Anniversary Committee Chairperson 
843-349-8395 

jlhohenberger@gmail.com 
 

 

 

Classic Wheels  
 

Do you have a vehicle that you like to show off to your friends?  

 

Vintage, Classic, or just plain cool? 

 

Take it out of your garage! 

 

Those of us in Myrtle Trace would like to see it! 

 

Sign up to participate in the upcoming  

 

Classic Wheels event as part of the  

 

40th Anniversary Celebration of Myrtle Trace  

 

October 21st (rain date October 22nd) 

 

1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

 

Open your hood, shine up your motorcycle,  

decorate your golf cart! 

 

 

To register, contact Geralyn & Terry Hartman by September 15th 

 

237 Cottonwood Lane - 570-578-7174  

 

hopeitisu@hotmail.com – Terry36624@gmail.com 
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MYRTLE TRACE DINING OUT 

Tuesday, August 29, 2023 

5:00 PM 

                             

    

   

 

 

Please drop off in the  

White Dining Out Mailbox 

Near the front door 

 

  Reservation by  Thursday, August 24th 

Join Your Friends & Neighbors 

 

 

 

Myrtle Trace Ladies Coffee 

Saturday, August 19, 2023 

10:00 AM 

Clubhouse 

   Hosted by the ladies of Phases 7 and 8 who are providing all the food and drinks  

   Limited to 60 ladies – Must RSVP to Pat Paxson – 843-347-1609 or pathp@aol.com 

                      Remember to bring money for 50/50 and raffle 

Driftwoods 

10799 SC Hwy 707 

Murrells Inlet, SC 

544       31       707         shortly after St James School 

Please drop this reservation off to 

Sue Rudnicki 

138 Myrtle Trace Dr 

843-347-5757 

Name: ________________________ 

Number of People:  __ X $2.00 = ____ 

Phone Number: __________________ 

Money will be refunded at restaurant. 
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Monday, August 21st, 6:00 – 7:00 pm – The Clubhouse 

Enjoy a refreshing dessert during the dog days of summer! Scoop your own ice cream 

(variety of flavors) and then add your choice of toppings. 

• Cost is still only $4.00! 

• Please respond by August 16th.   

• Reservations for non-residents are  

from August 17th to August 21st.  

Reservation form and payment to be brought 

to Lisa Carey Maynard at 230 Candlewood DR. 

(Box will be on the porch table.) 

*Every Tuesday morning at 10am 

for 11 weeks. 

*No skill level required.  Scores 

don’t matter. 

*Meet new neighbors and make 

new friends. 

*Get out and have some fun! 

*11/14 End of season lunch! 

 

 

 

 

 

9/5   Captain Hooks 2205 N. Kings Hwy 

9/12   Jungle Safari  7101 N. Kings Hwy 

9/19   Jurassic Golf  2900 S. Kings Hwy 

9/26   Shipwreck Is  3301 S. Ocean Blvd 

10/3   Captain Hooks 2205 N. Kings Hwy 

10/10   Jungle Safari  7101 N. Kings Hwy 

10/17   Jurassic Golf  2900 S. Kings Hwy 

10/24   Captain Hooks 2205 N. Kings Hwy 

10/31   Shipwreck Is  3301 S. Ocean Blvd 

11/7   Jungle Safari  7101 N. Kings Hwy 

11/14   Jurassic Golf  2900 S. Kings Hwy 

 

Contact the Coopers at 2gcoops@gmail.com or call 843-347-2969 to join the group! 

 

NAME: ____________________ 

Would you like a sugar-free option?  

Y / N 

#ATTENDING: __________ 

. Checks payable to Myrtle Trace Activities 

. Return to 230 Candlewood Drive 
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